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        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

 New Hampshire Medicaid Program 

   

 
To: NH Medicaid Enrolled Hospital Providers  

From: NH Division of Medicaid Services 

Date: April 4, 2025 

Subject:    Notice of Possible Overpayment and Needed Recoupment 

An error in the New Hampshire Medicaid Management Information System (NH MMIS) claims processing has 
resulted in overpayments on claims for some inpatient stays. Outlier days in excess of the trim point are being paid 
on inpatient claims, however, day outliers are only payable for children under the age of 6 years. Hospitals that have 
received an overpayment will be contacted directly by the department. 
 
The Department is working out the best approach to recouping overpaid funds and will provide further 
communication on next steps for these hospitals once available. 
 
If there are any questions on this notice, please contact the Provider Relations Unit at (603) 223-4774 or (866) 291-
1674. 
 
Thank you, 
 
NH Medicaid Provider Relations  
 


